
Controllers Comments 
 
It was a pleasure to work with Simon on this event. His 
local knowledge and energetic mapping have brought 
this area back into use for us. Honley is a 
definitive example of South Pennine/ EPOC woodland- 
you know what you're getting when you orienteer here. 
With two other adjacent woodland extensions 
and different starts and finishes, there are plenty of 
options for future events here. I thought Simon's courses 
showed a really good understanding of the physical and 
technical guidelines for each colour and provided plenty 
of variety.  We worked together constructively and 
supportively.  
Thanks to Neil, Jackie and their teams for seamless 
organisation. 
The woods, of course, looked superb in the snow. 
 
Jonathan Emberton 
 


